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Thoughts from the frontline

East Tennessee and Appalachian Highlands — In the wake of Hurricane Helene’s devastating flooding, our community has faced 
unprecedented challenges. The torrential rains and rising waters have impacted countless families, leaving destruction in their wake. As 
healthcare professionals, particularly in the nursing community, our role extends beyond providing medical care; it encompasses support, 
compassion, and solidarity for one another during these trying times.

Prioritizing Nurse Wellbeing
The pressures of the recent flooding have highlighted the importance of prioritizing our own mental and emotional wellbeing. Nurses 
are often on the frontlines, caring for those affected by disasters, but it is essential to take the time to care for ourselves. Acknowledging 
the emotional toll that such crises can take on health professionals is crucial.

During times of crisis, it’s vital to check in with each other. We must foster a culture where seeking support is encouraged and where we 
actively listen to one another’s experiences and feelings.

Building a Support Network
As we navigate the recovery process, let us remind ourselves of the power of community. The bonds we share as healthcare providers 
are vital. Organizing support groups and informal gatherings can create safe spaces for sharing experiences, processing emotions, and 
discussing coping strategies.

Nurses are encouraged to reach out to colleagues, share resources, and offer assistance where possible. Whether it’s helping with childcare, 
sharing meals, or simply being a listening ear, these acts of kindness can significantly uplift our spirits and reinforce our resilience.

Looking Ahead: Resources and Support
In response to the flooding, several local organizations and mental health resources are available to support nurses and healthcare workers. 
The American Red Cross is actively providing disaster relief and mental health support services for those affected, ensuring that everyone has 
access to the assistance they need. For immediate help, you can reach the American Red Cross Disaster Distress Hotline at 1-800-985-5990. 
Additionally, for more information on available resources or ways you can contribute, please visit the Tennessee Emergency Management 
Agency website. 

As we work towards recovery, let us remember the importance of self-care. Take breaks when needed, practice mindfulness, and do not 
hesitate to seek professional help if you are feeling overwhelmed.

Together, We Will Heal
The effects of Hurricane Helene will be felt for months to come, but as a united community of nurses, we will emerge stronger. By prioritizing 
our wellbeing and supporting one another, we can continue to provide the exceptional care our community relies on.

In these challenging times, let’s commit to being there for one another, cultivating a spirit of resilience and compassion. Together, we will heal, 
rebuild, and support the East Tennessee and Appalachian Highlands region as it recovers from this disaster.

Stay connected. Stay strong. We are in this together.

Community Resilience in the Face of Hurricane Helene Flooding

https://www.tn.gov/tema/updates/hurricane-helene.html?fbclid=IwY2xjawFnhupleHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHTZTkx7RxZZV5A2A9EUzRwjVfVz9GgVdK_N8Twhj56QQMx7yKEDp234eig_aem_VHhWkxH0ZjjUMTSDcGAXvQ


On September 12, the Center proudly celebrated the graduation of the first cohort from its Nurse Leadership Program, a transformative 
three-month course aimed at empowering nurse leaders across the state. Developed in partnership with OpusVi, this intensive program 
equipped participants with practical leadership skills that can be immediately applied in their professional environments.

The program attracted 14 dedicated nurse leaders, all eager to enhance their performance and navigate the complexities of today’s 
healthcare landscape. Feedback from participants underscored a strong desire for more leadership opportunities, especially for those 
mentoring both new and experienced nurses.

Among the distinguished graduates was Sherrie Davis, ER Nurse Manager at Greeneville Community Hospital. Sherrie found the program 
invaluable, particularly in addressing critical issues like burnout among nurse leaders. "The emphasis on self-care and establishing 
boundaries was eye-opening," she remarked. "I’m excited to apply what I’ve learned to better support my team."

Josh Sims, Nursing Director of the Neurology Step-down and ICU units at Jackson-Madison County General Hospital, echoed these 
sentiments. Encouraged by his former Chief Nursing Officer to enroll, Josh praised the course as an excellent opportunity for professional 
growth. "I now feel more prepared to navigate the constant changes within healthcare and look forward to sharing my insights with 
colleagues," he stated.

Over the course of 12 weeks, the cohort dedicated an impressive 504 hours to complete 154 exercises, culminating in a comprehensive 
learning experience. Initial surveys revealed that 100% of participants enrolled to enhance their performance, while 93% sought a deeper 
understanding of themselves as leaders, with the goal of positively impacting their teams and learning strategies to manage energy and 
prevent burnout.

Post-course surveys demonstrated the program's effectiveness, with 92% of nurse leaders reporting increased knowledge in leading and 
managing change, and 84% gaining a better understanding of how to overcome resistance to change.

Looking ahead, the Center plans to distribute a three-month post-program survey, along with a supervisor survey, to further assess the 
program's impact. The data collected will be analyzed and submitted for publication, ensuring that the insights gained can benefit future 
nurse leaders.

Excitingly, the next Nurse Leadership Program cohort is set to begin early next year, alongside the exploration of a Nurse Leadership 
Mentor Program. This initiative aims to build on the successes of the inaugural program, fostering a supportive network for nurse leaders 
across the state.

Congratulations to our first cohort of Nurse Leadership Program graduates! Your commitment to personal and professional growth will 
undoubtedly inspire others in the nursing community. Stay tuned for more updates on future opportunities to enhance leadership in 
nursing!

For media coverage of the event, please find links to the coverage here: WJHL; JC Press; ETSU Press. 

Celebrating Our First Nurse Leadership Program Graduates
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https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wjhl.com%2Fvideo%2Finagural-graduates-of-nurse-leadership-program-honored-at-etsu%2F10036708%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0lhT0Q9pQVVVfh1KRBHY_2ygoSkunPRJJOqv7HBHBHt5JXtU0SM1X_Iuk_aem_c1QlKN7h1DApJcSx2ru0ZQ&h=AT0h3NJ-Ff_u0tvlrJ_kbfhRakj0TiLUVv5BBJuEopaitVhAcpLU_k_qD1CtiOgiI43AcTm-w8IUqCtF6n-kXWNtVsRGx-lbdTQ9T5OD0U6mdDw3BD6HSM8KhcG5F9Sxbw&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1bHtfo7mo_ZZTCL_9i62Elh7yQt4awkkYKgTQ9f8vK1IV5YQcNTI9J18lkmEP4iOnj49QCPetwLqSqSIVWJC9wPa03kSsdGUwpfXOoZHUgGqvHP2V567b9WBobcfAr94TQD_nfkP1EpUn9hiNe4syeMz6N2Kz3QKPVB-lZVrLKqYY6EJLQIeoSfLVBG24aoQ3-r2ZuhtV5snbap1K92B8Vb59V0-kyJcwS6kRzGQ
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.johnsoncitypress.com%2Fliving%2Fhealth-care%2Finaugural-graduates-of-nurse-leadership-program-honored%2Farticle_71f2e672-7144-11ef-817c-0b71cc462956.html%3Futm_campaign%3Dblox%26utm_source%3Dfacebook%26utm_medium%3Dsocial%26fbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR0dj5RAZy3lcHvC3kJKEFegQS0QR-SgtfxjGjgZGd7borBpodW9tPDdP_0_aem_sEFkPuWLxEnRFOITehPCjg&h=AT0MgwNPibNtodhAPE4xLVmiM4YjNGq7YO_YM2QvZ193h2Jd_W8LKmQyUDE-LWpJUxJeiLqjcI9-vPXRl9BBPobefoXgRAS6Rsp93eDdOJRX4I4MMf4aePKVLxsg4WYbRg&__tn__=%2CmH-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1XhqzJEvwYbawwHNMYJsZIZTxFnoTwruixyjc9w2w97KkEWM5lWLbKRTVqJa65vLHHitqUwJu10xrpUVYCFtItsYYojqYrYkHC73Yf6uC9ClSTCa13pizq5QDriBZYOJGZaXO-aR0vBS-nKNTTDuX6XpBNSYgNmqD7SOnCkbWY5iYCRKj7LgqQrYk9wbFoxuCYAFC58FwvdGzmQy3I26r7lnEMHryKwPVoyymUjIdmqfl0FS9BQUjaj8mkf5KM79sjcClqqE-e1wO352cppaZOUA
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.etsu.edu%2Fetsu-news%2F2024%2F09-september%2Fcenter-nursing-advancement-leadership-program.php%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR3jnWh2FzJcjY6dPwsE_Sv7KQt1-hh4VDDiXyhFQN-LAHXou8edefLOqZc_aem_sXqGn5dCIw4qQmwA40ftYg&h=AT1kBXTzJWN4fmGxsfy3fVbGknTWN39bgKhDH_7ey4XVu_vngFovtU1ukRGtIDGzTpmD1dglKQvPTgJfJ8ZFSCQ9sGmYqUPkRAdSOAh1qMS1AxATNffjfmVzJsnjkt8Q4A&__tn__=%2CmH-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT36U34rYkYHvUy0x6yEs8uBPtA49xmGDOECzG4MEBmCmGDXz6WLDtImqhdj6RLTNRPB-wvg-t-EC3lIDKOrcsqC0y4sy2YYcz4sNaSh6UHMM8QKx_EnJP2FR8Q8wmNCh2UCJiwZUoQot9HRp2y2VeI0MyMbRUvwVPW9fmKQAhA_P78AJtxcqzM991bB10VyXnp8empsJlGRiF4B7ux0IrD7QUJtWe8CtDnE4fX2YwvEQKZI_tZ6kQirJmmNM9f2g5I8YojFyrQwp8swrKETI8olag
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Center's Search for Executive Director Update
We’re excited to announce that, in partnership with Parker Executive Search, the Center is actively seeking 
our next Executive Director! This vital role will lead our dedicated team in developing and implementing 
strategies to address key challenges in recruiting, retaining, and advancing our healthcare workforce, with 
a particular focus on nursing across our region and state.

We have narrowed our search to three outstanding candidates, and in-person interviews will take place 
the week of October 7. Each candidate will present their vision for the Center to the Advisory Board.

For more details about the role and to view the job posting, click HERE.

Nurse Narratives Initiative: Empowering Voices Through Storytelling

The Center has partnered with StoryCollab and Ballad Health to create the Nurse Narratives Initiative. This program offers a series of digital storytelling workshops designed to 
help nurses and patients share their true personal stories in a first-person voice.
Faculty Workshops
The Faculty workshops consist of a comprehensive 6-week online program. Participants will engage in five group Zoom meetings, along with individual sessions with facilitators. 
The workshops will culminate in the creation of short digital videos (2-3 minutes) that vividly illustrate their narratives. Preparation materials, including sample stories and 
writing prompts, will be provided in advance to support participants in their storytelling journey.
The Faculty I workshop is currently underway, with 8 participants actively involved in meaningful storytelling and collaboration. The Faculty II workshop is scheduled to begin on 
October 17th. We currently have 5 faculty members registered.
Student Workshops
The Student workshops also span six weeks, mirroring the structure of the faculty program. Students will attend five group Zoom meetings, each lasting two hours. Local nursing 
students from Walters State, Northeast State, Milligan University, Emory & Henry College, Mountain Empire Community College, and King University have been invited to 
participate.
The Student I workshop starts this Friday, with 4 participants registered. While we hope for a few more attendees, we understand recent events may impact turnout. We are 
looking forward to a productive session. The Student II workshop is scheduled to begin on November 1st. Recruitment for this session will commence once we ensure a strong 
turnout for the first workshop.
Patient Workshop
The Patient workshop invites participants to share their healthcare experiences in a similar format, focusing on their personal journeys. The stories shared will contribute to a 
curriculum resource for nursing students, enhancing their understanding of patient experiences and fostering empathy in future care.
The Patient workshop is set for November 1-3, with 2 participants registered so far. 

Stay Connected with Us on Social Media!
We’re excited to announce that the Center is actively engaging with our community on Facebook, Instagram, and LinkedIn! Follow us for the latest updates, 
inspiring stories, and valuable resources that can enhance your professional journey.

Join Our Online Community!
Facebook: Stay informed about upcoming events, workshops, and community initiatives. Join the conversation and connect with fellow professionals!

Instagram: Experience a visual journey through our programs, success stories, and behind-the-scenes moments. Follow us for inspiring content and engaging 
posts!

LinkedIn: Network with industry leaders and stay updated on professional development opportunities. Connect with us to expand your professional horizons!

Win a Prize Pack!
To celebrate our growing social media presence, we’re offering an exciting opportunity! Follow us on any of our social media platforms, and you’ll be entered 
to win a fantastic prize pack. It’s our way of saying thank you for being part of our community!

How to Participate:
Follow Us: Scan the QR codes below to follow us on your preferred platform.
Stay Engaged: Like, share, and comment on our posts to increase your chances of winning!
Scan the QR Codes Below!

Don’t miss out on this chance to connect with us and enhance your professional network. We can’t wait to see you online!

Terms and Conditions: Contest runs until October 31. Winners will be announced on November 1. Make sure your profile is public so we can verify your 
entry!

https://jobs.etsu.edu/postings/28956

